BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

November 6, 2010: The Teachers Saving Children® Ohio Chapter Board of Trustees met in Alliance, Ohio for their regularly scheduled Fall meeting. The following are highlights of some of the items that were discussed.

- 1. The Board of Trustees accepted the resignation of Connie Bancroft as the Executive Director of the Ohio Affiliate, effective August 31, 2011 (see related article below).
- 2. The Board of Trustees accepted the resignation of Janet Shafer effective December 31, 2010.
- 3. The Board of Trustees approved the 2009-2010 fiscal report and the following 2010-2011 budget:

Awards & Gifts	50.00
Legal & Accounting	750.00
Office Administration	200.00
Postage	500.00
Public Relations	
Contest Prizes	600.00
Printing	400.00
Promotion	700.00
Telephone	200.00
Travel Expenses	400.00
Total	\$3800.00

- 4. The Board of Trustees approved a proposal from the Public Relations Subcommittee for a photo and video contest for students in grades 6-12. Monetary prizes will be awarded for the top 3 entries. More information to follow.
- 5. The next Board of Trustees meeting will be a work session on Monday, January 17, 2011 in Columbus OH.

OHIO 2010-2011 MEMBERSHIPS

The Ohio Teachers Saving Children® Board of Trustees would like to express their thanks to everyone who has taken the time to renew. As of October 31, 2010, there are 102 paid Ohio Teachers Saving Children® members. Your continued support is greatly appreciated. If you have not yet done so, there is still time to join and receive full membership benefits. Membership cards have been mailed.



TEACHERS SAVING CHILDREN® - OHIO 2009-2010 FISCAL REPORT

Balance - September 1, 2009		\$3011.82
Receipts:		
Contributions:		
T-shirts	\$108.00	
Undesignated	730.00	
Signature Ad	880.00	
Contest Prizes	50.00	
Memberships:		
2009-2010	784.00	
2010-2011	1442.00	
Interest	4.47	\$3998.47
Disbursements:		
Awards & Gifts	49.00	
Legal & Accounting	525.00	
Office Administration	143.27	
Postage	206.20	
Public Relations		
Advertising	109.90	
Signature Ad	755.25	
Printing	246.00	
Promotion	838.80	
Telephone	200.00	
Travel Expenses	135.80	3209.22
Balance - August 31, 2010		\$3801.07

Please note: There were a smaller than usual number of membership renewals paid prior to September 1, 2010. Reminder: All memberships are now being handled through the National Office. Teachers Saving Children[®] Inc. - National does not solicit additional contributions beyond memberships, but does appreciate any additional contributions received throughout the year.

A MOVE NOT FAR

We, the Board of Trustees at Teachers Saving Children[®] Inc. of Ohio, have had the great privilege of working with Connie Bancroft over the past several years. In fact, there are some who have done so from the very founding of this organization, observing firsthand how she has consistently maximized the gifts God has given her. Although she will now focus the majority of her time, energy and resources at the national level, our partnership will continue to thrive as we work together for the cause of life. It is with gratitude and anticipation that we look to the future and all that God has in store for us; and we wish Connie the very best as she enters this new phase in ministry.

Gary Winney Assistant Executive Director Teachers Saving Children® Inc. of Ohio



Teachers Saving Children® Inc. of Ohio

P.O. Box 125, Damascus, OH 44619-0125 • (330) 821-2747 tsc-life@juno.com • www.teacherssavingchildren.org
Miss Connie Bancroft, Executive Director

September 1, 2010

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Judy Bruns Coldwater, Mercer Co. (419) 678-8019

David Kaiser St. Henry, Mercer Co. (419) 678-2569

Marianne O'Donnell Bergholz, Jefferson Co. (740) 768-2267

Juanita Sattler Swanton, Fulton Co. (419) 826-7342

John Saxe Frazeyburg, Licking Co. (740) 828-1045

Janet Shafer North Canton, Stark Co. (330) 499-6638

Gary Winney Uniontown, Stark Co. (330) 244-2912 Ohio Board of Trustees PO Box 125 Damascus OH 44619

Dear Colleagues:

When seven concerned teachers came together in February, 1991, I never dreamed that I would be asked to serve as the co-chairperson and then eventually the Executive Director of this organization. What a humbling privilege it has been – not only to serve, but also to connect with wonderful people from across Ohio.

It has been exciting to watch the Lord move this small entity into a National organization. It has also been exciting to see His Hand in guiding this organization as we have made an impact on hearts and lives across this state. Lives have been changed! Babies have been saved!

After much prayerful consideration, I sense clearly that it is time to step aside effective August 31, 2011, not only as the Executive Director, but also as a member of the Ohio Affiliate Board of Trustees. The Ohio Affiliate is strong and very capable of functioning without my direct involvement. It is also time for others with fresh ideas to become more involved on the state level.

In addition, my stepping aside from active involvement on the state level will allow more time and energy for me to serve Teachers Saving Children® on the national level.

Thank you for your support and respect of me in allowing me this opportunity to serve as the Executive Director for the Ohio Affiliate. It has been a blessing that I will always treasure.

Yours for Life,

Miss Connie Bancroft, Executive Director Teachers Saving Children Inc. of Ohio

Min Comie Bancroft

"I thank my God every time I remember you. In all my prayers for all of you, I always pray with joy because of your partnership in the Gospel from the first day until now, being confident of this, that He Who began a good work in you will carry it on to completion until the day of Christ Jesus." Philippians 1:3-6